

Department of Physical Education and Athletics

Merriam, Kansas

December 13, 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I want you to know that we enjoyed taking part in the games last Saturday evening. My team gained a great deal from playing on the big court and picked up some valuable pointers on fundamentals watching some of your team members play.

In the future if you desire a high school team to play a curtain raiser for your main game, and we are free, do not hesitate to call on us.

Yours sincerely,

Harold L. Reade

P.S. We would like to buy some Shearling knee pads like yours. Will you please give me the information where they can be bought?

HLR: WS